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Greetings of this beautiful spring from L/L Research in Kentucky. It is Derby season 
here! The thoroughbreds are running at Churchill Downs while the fruit trees, bushes 
and bulbs are blooming everywhere!  
 
Channeling Intensives: L/L Research is currently planning three Gatherings. The 
first comes up next weekend. We are hosting a small Channeling Intensive Make-up 
Gathering over Derby weekend. This session is to accommodate the four people who 
wished to attend Channeling Intensive 1, but could not because of schedule conflicts or 
because the seating was filled. 
 
The attendees have done their homework, which was to write their “Who Am I” essays 
and to listen to all of the teaching sessions from CI-1. That’s a big job, but in order for us 
to move through the material and get them ready to attend CI-2, it needs to be done. 
They have all taken notes as they have listened. We will begin by answering all the 
questions raised as the attendees listened to the recordings.  
 
We will then work on creating a workroom, finding one’s gatekeeper and visualizing 
one’s guidance system. Lastly, we will practice the tuning process and have at least one 
channeling circle. 
 
It should be a very enjoyable weekend for all of us! 
 
Just one month later, on the first weekend in June, L/L Research will hold Channeling 
Intensive 2. It will be a very full house, here at Camelot! The attendees are bringing 
essays on “Why I Want to Channel”, and we will share those essays. We will have several 
study periods in order to read and discuss together what the Confederation has to say 
about channeling. And we will continue to hold Channeling Circles and subsequent Q 
and A sessions.  
 
These Channeling Intensives are called “intensive” for a good reason: they are intense! 
However they are aimed towards developing a channeling circle that can offer the 
channeling as a service, so the meeting is all about focus. 
 
Homecoming: Our third planned Gathering this summer is Homecoming 2008. We 
will hold it here at Camelot. Believe it or not, it is already filling up fast, so please write to 
Gary at contact@llresearch.org and secure your seat in the circle of seeking as soon as 
you are sure you wish to attend. 
 
This year, our curriculum will be attendee-driven. Each attendee will bring with him a 
presentation upon the subject he wants to discuss with the group. Over the weekend we 
will listen to the attendees’ presentations and discuss the subjects raised. The 
presentations can be very short, just a starter for discussion, or they can be more 
extended offerings which bring in the factors of the subject which the attendees have 
considered.  
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If this agenda appeals to you, or if you simply want to come home, spiritually speaking, 
and join others who are interested in Confederation philosophy, I invite you to join us. 
Those who come always report that it is a wonderful experience to be among a 
compatible and interesting group of people who have in common their interest in The 
Law of One. 
 
The LOOP: We also wish to thank Lorena L., a friend of and volunteer for L/L 
Research. Lorena is offering a remarkable service replying to the handwritten 
correspondence sent in by seekers of truth in prison. She gives a warmhearted and 
thorough reply to each of their letters, offering loving guidance when requested and 
always the comfort of having a caring other to correspond with. She recently took her 
service one step further and began a newsletter to connect incarcerated fans of the Law 
of One called The LOOP Newsletter. (The Law of One Prisoners Newsletter.) It has 
moved into its second issue and has become a big hit with the prisoners! If you would 
like to receive a copy of The LOOP Newsletter, please drop us a line at 
contact@llresearch.org.  
 
Online Store: At February’s beginning we launched our first online store!! It seems the 
technological leap forward was needed for L/L Research, as the convenience of ordering 
online has caused our orders to go up significantly. If you would like to browse through 
our books or t-shirts or w to make a donation, please stop on in at 
https://store.bring4th.org/. We hope soon to have of all of the 2007 public channelings 
available for download using an iTunes model. A BIG thank you to the tireless (or 
overworked and tired, actually) Steve E. for pouring out the sweat and tears to build the 
store for L/L Research. Steve’s next focus will be the creation of llresearch.org’s sister 
site, www.bring4th.org. Stay tuned! 
 
Overhaul of llresearch.org: Keep an eye on our archive website www.llresearch.org. 
Its webmaster, Ian J., is busy overhauling the website, simplifying some of its functions, 
doing away with the frames, and giving it a new look! 
 
 
Happy Derby and have a wonderful summer! L/L and all blessings to you all. 
 
Carla L. Rueckert  
For L/L Research: Jim McCarty, Gary Bean, Melissa Black and Roman Vodacek 
 
 

Other Law of One Study Groups 
This is a list of study groups around the world along with their contact information. Feel 
free to join them in study if you find yourself in their neck of the woods!  
 
L/L Research Law of One Study Group 
Led by Carla and Jim McCarty 
Louisville, KY 
contact@llresearch.org 
 
Public meditations are held every Saturday at 8 PM from September through May. First 
and third Saturdays are held for silent meditations, second and fourth Saturdays for 
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channeling meditations, and on fifth Saturdays no mediation is scheduled. All are 
welcome! 
 
British Law of One Study Group 
Led by Ian Bond 
Forest Row and Abbots Langley, England 
IBo426@aol.com 
 
 “Our group meets once a month, usually on a Sunday, we spend part of our time reading 
parts of 'Law of One' material, or some of the Q'uo transcripts.  We then share a meal 
together, which everyone contributes to.  If time allows we might go for a walk if it's not 
raining too heavily (it's England here).  In the later part of the day we focus on our 
personal seeking which begins with a period of silent meditation after which we do a 
round robin sharing, then ask what is it that we are seeking, each individually and as a 
group.  We call upon and ask the collective group intelligence to address our seeking and 
usually the response we get through our collective reflection is profound and often 
satisfying!” 
 
The Chicago Law of One Study Group (TCLOOSG) 
Organizer: Steven Moffitt 
Email:     wh_smoffitt@yahoo.com 
Tel:       630-660-0400 
 
Literra Law of One Study Group 
Spring Green, WI 
Literra@merr.com 
 
“The Spring Green (Wisconsin) Law of One Study Group hosted by Jim and Maxine 
Pfefferkorn: 
 
The monthly meeting (usually for 4 hours on a Sunday afternoon) format starts with a 
brief meditation, followed by introductions, then opening the floor for discussion of 
anything attendees wish to explore pertaining to the Law of One, and sometimes Jim will 
lead us in covering some material from his workbook "The Soul and The Creation, based 
on the Law of One," (which is available for $20 plus shipping). We break halfway for 
some munchies and beverages folks have brought. Socializing during the break is 
heartwarming and a highlight of the gathering. We reconvene and continue with more 
discussion and close by gathering in circle and chanting "OM." 
 
The fellowship has been the most important and fun for the folks who have attended.” 
 
The Awakening Project  
Headed by Michael Toth 
Ft. Myers, Florida  
awakeningproject@aol.com 
 
The Oslo Law of One Study Group 
Headed by Carl Henrik Janson 
Carl Henrik Janson 
chjan@online.no 
+4795104800 
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Hanne Mette Janson 
hannemette@online.no 
+4795212295 
 

 
Subscription Changes 
This newsletter is issued via email several times per year. If you wish to change your 
subscription email address or request an additional email address to receive the 
“Gatherings Newsletter, please reply to this message or send an email with the relevant 
details to: contact@llresearch.org. If you feel you have received this in error or wish to 
unsubscribe from this list, reply with the word “Unsubscribe” in the subject line.  
 


